Town of Chester

Board of Selectmen

Water Commissioners

Minutes of Meeting –September 27,  2010

Members Present:
R. Duane Pease, Chairman; Gene Bishop, Vice Chairman; Peter Strogonaw, Clerk;   Ed MacDonald, Town Administrator
Others Present:
Janice Brown, Fay Piergiovanni, Chief Dan Ilnicky 
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by R. Duane Pease.  Warrants and minutes were signed.

Police Chief Dan Ilnicky – winter parking ban hours will go into effect on November 15 and last through April 15.  They have received a grant from the federal government in regards to replacing bullet proof vests.  

Fire Chief Richie Small and Highway Superintendent Rene Senecal will coordinate the flushing of the lines.  There has been no decision made on the North Chester Fire Station.  Mr. Pease does not understand why the highway department would want to store one of their vehicles there.  
Mr. Pease made a motion to approve the warrant for the Special Town Meeting.  Seconded by Mr. Bishop.  Unanimous vote.

Pioneer Valley Planning Commission made a presentation regarding the programs being offered through funding from the PVPC.  Discussion of priorities for the town Of Chester. 

Discussion of Town Reports – why are some departments not included in the Town Report.  Several Notices go out to remind Department Heads that they need to turn in their reports.  However, many departments have failed to turn in their reports.  This year we will try to have 100% participation.

Mr. Pease made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Bishop.  Unanimous vote.
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna MacDonald
___________________________

R. Duane Pease, Chairman

____________________________

Eugene Bishop, Vice Chairman

___________________________

Peter Strogonaw, Clerk

